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 Saturday, June 8, Unity in the Community Block Party/ESL Fair, 

11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m., Main Street (South Essex Street to 

Cleveland Street) (See flyer below) 

 Sunday, June 9, Orange Education Foundation Presents People of 

Excellence Awards Banquet and Fundraiser, 2:30 p.m. – 6:30 

p.m., Libretti’s Restaurant, 554 Nassau Street, (See flyer below) 

 Monday, June 10, Park Avenue School Spring Arts Festival, 5:30 

p.m. 

 Tuesday, June 11, Monthly Board of Education Meeting, 7:00 

p.m., Orange Preparatory Academy 

 Wednesday, June 12, Rosa Parks Community School Spring Arts 

Festival, Art exhibit at 5:30 p.m., Concert at 6:00 p.m., Rosa 

Parks Community School at Central Auditorium 

 Thursday, June 13, Rosa Parks Community School STEM Night, 

6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 

 Thursday, June 13,  Orange Public Library & World Wide 

Orphans Reading Corner Grand Opening, 5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m., 

Orange Public Library 

 Saturday, June 15,  Harmony Mixer (adults) and Open Mic Night 

(teens) fundraiser for the Mature Teens Leadership and Team 

Building Retreat, 6:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m., Lincoln Avenue School 

(See flyers below) 

 Saturday, June 15, Tornado Band Explosion, 7:30 p.m., Orange 

High School Cafeteria (See flyer below) 

 Tuesday, June 18, Drama Showcase (Orange High and Orange 

Prep Academy), Luna Stage, 555 Valley Road, West Orange, NJ 

 Wednesday, June 19, Big "O" Athletic Awards Scholarship 

Banquet 6:00 – 9:00 p.m., Lincoln Avenue School 

 Saturday, June 22, Orange Wellness Walk Run, 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 

p.m., 1 Cherry Lane, West Orange, NJ 

Orange Board of Education Announces the Selection of Dr. Gerald 

Fitzhugh, II as Superintendent of Schools  
 

The Orange Board of Education is pleased to announce that Dr. Gerald Fitzhugh, II has been 

selected as the new Superintendent of Schools effective July 1, 2019. Dr. Fitzhugh’s selection is 

the result of a national search conducted with the assistance of the New Jersey School Boards 

Association that produced over 48 qualified applicants with substantial professional 

experience. His selection was approved at the May 12 board meeting, as acknowledged by 

Board of Education President E. Lydell Carter, “On behalf of the Orange Board of Education, it 

gives me great pleasure to announce the appointment of Dr. Gerald Fitzhugh, II as the new 

Superintendent of the Orange School District. Dr. Fitzhugh joins our school district after 19 

years as an accomplished leader in the education sector with exemplary experience in 

administration, personnel, instruction, professional development, and financial management.”  

mailto:purkisjo@orange.k12.nj.us
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During his tenure as an educator, Dr. Fitzhugh, has excelled in teaching, leading and 

supervising on the elementary, middle and high school levels and comes to us after serving as 

Deputy Superintendent of the Newark Public Schools, the largest school district in New 

Jersey.  “I hope you all join me in welcoming our next district administrative and instructional 

leader who lives by the philosophy that, ‘leaders allow for collaboration from staff and 

community members in order to have a variety of ideas that could strengthen the mission and 

vision of the school district,’ ” stated Mr. Carter.  

 

A graduate of Rutgers University, Dr. Fitzhugh, began his teaching career as a fourth and fifth-

grade teacher at the Dr. William H. Horton Elementary School in Newark. He earned his 

Masters of Arts in Educational Leadership and Administration from New Jersey City University 

in 2004 and in 2005 he became the vice principal at Horton Elementary School. In 2010, he was 

appointed the principal of the Chancellor Avenue/Annex Elementary School in Newark. In 

2012, he joined the Hoboken School District as principal of the Connors Elementary School 

and soon thereafter in 2016, he became the Assistant Superintendent of Schools. Dr. Fitzhugh 

returned to the Newark Public Schools in 2018 as Deputy Superintendent. Dr. Fitzhugh recently 

completed his doctoral studies at Seton Hall University.   

 

Dr. Fitzhugh will replace Interim Superintendent of Schools Ronald C. Lee, who retired from 

the Orange Public School District in 2016 and served in the capacity of interim superintendent 

for the past two years.  

 

Essex County Challenge 24 Tournament 
Submitted by Daniel Ramirez,  Supervisor of Mathematics (5-8) 

 

On June 5, fifteen of the district’s finest 

Game 24 competitors had the opportunity 

to compete in the Essex County 

Challenge 24 Tournament.  They 

competed against over 150 students from 

12 Essex County school districts including 

Millburn, West Caldwell, Caldwell, West 

Essex, West Orange, Livingston, Nutley, 

Belleville, and Bloomfield.  Our students 

were more than ready for the moment and 

represented Orange well.  “Out of 32 

semi-finalists, I am excited to announce 

that 10 were Orange students, 2 of which 

advanced to the finals,” said Mr. Ramirez.  Even more exciting,Chukwuemerie Aluka, 

5th grade student from Heywood, took 1st place overall and Diana Tenezaca, 6th grade 

student from Rosa Parks, took 3rd place overall in the entire competition for their division 

(See table below for details).  Please be sure to congratulate the students and their coaches for 

their tremendous accomplishment at this county level competition! 

 

I would like to take this time to acknowledge and congratulate the hard work and effort of our 

Game 24 players and coaches.   
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Name Grade School Coach 

Stalin Knowlden III 5th Cleveland Mr. Kenneth Gold 

Luca Gamboa 5th Forest Ms. Tyarra Hunter 

Kevin Abazie 6th Forest Ms. Tyarra Hunter 

Chukwuemerie 

Aluka 

5th Heywood Ms. Jamillah Rawls 

Kalvin Thomas 6th Park Ms. Shannon Keogh 

Amari Ford 6th Park Ms. Shannon Keogh 

James Hernandez 5th Rosa Parks Ms. Holly Miller 

Diana Tenezaca 6th Rosa Parks Ms. Holly Miller 

Mathew Chavry 7th Heywood Mr. Alex Canas 

Briana Yauri-

Alvarenga 

7th Rosa Parks Ms. Holly Miller 

Tamyra Rumble 8th OPA Ms. Shannon Keogh 

Brianna Ajawuihe 8th OPA - 

Myaa Rendon 8th OPA - 

Gustavo Tenorio 8th OPA - 

Moise Voltaire 8th OPA - 

 

 Students highlighted in grey advanced to the semi-final round 

 Students highlighted in green placed 3rd and 1st overall for their division 

 

Showcasing Students at the 3rd Annual GT Expo! 
Submitted by Karen Machuca, Principal of Scholars Academy 

 

Despite flash flood warnings and tornado-like weather, students and their families of the Gifted 

and Talented program braved the Mother Nature to attend the district’s 3rd Annual GT Expo 

on Thursday, May 30, 2019.  Students showcased to their families what they have been working 

on while attending the Scholars Academy GT program since September.  There were 

numerous activities in the Science, Math, and STEAM rooms as students eagerly demonstrated 

to their families the 4C’s of 21st Skills in their educational journey this year: Communication, 

Collaboration, Creativity, and Critical Thinking.  For example, in Mrs. White’s math class, 

parents had the opportunity to “You Can Do the Cube” challenge and add to the Rubik’s cube 

mosaics.  In Mrs. Dormann’s Science class, students showcased their creative creations such as 

Bird Beaks and use the Z-Space computers!  In Mrs. Nadbielny’s STEAM class, parents had the 

opportunity to see their children’s programming and coding skills in action while engaging 

with Osmos and Dash and Dot Robots!  Applications and information were also available to 

parents about New Jersey’s Association for Gifted Children.     
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Pictured: Scenes from the 3rd Annual GT Expo. 
 

2nd Annual "Meet and Greet" at Oakwood Avenue Community 

School 
Submitted by Dr. Rose Morrisroe, Teacher/Education Coordinator, OACS 

On May 28,  Principal Denise White and Dr. Rose 

Morrisroe, coordinator, celebrated their 2nd annual 

"Meet and Greet" with Oakwood Avenue Community 

School (OACS), the Orange Police Department, and 

Mayor Warren.  

Students learned the job responsibilities of 8 ranking law 

enforcement officers: Detectives, Community, Patrol, 

Evidence, Traffic, SWAT, PAL, and Records Bureau.  

Students, OACS Staff, Mayor Warren, and the OPD law enforcement officers engaged in fun 

activities on safety, job duties, and best practices.  

This was a great way to build positive community relations with students, the Mayor, and the 

Orange Police Department.   

         
Pictured:  Scenes from OACS’s Meet and Greet with the Orange Police Department and Mayor Warren.  

 

Lincoln Avenue Garden Grand Opening 
Contributed by Faye Coward, Kindergarten Teacher, Lincoln Avenue School 

On June 3, Lincoln Avenue School had a grand opening for its garden, made possible through 

a grant from the Whole Kids Foundation. Ms. Genora Jenkins is the teacher who applied for the 

grant from “Whole Kids” and she was the leader in this amazing project. Without her strong 

commitment to Lincoln Avenue School, this would not be possible.  The opening was attended 

by the Honorable Mayor Dwayne D. Warren, Esq., Orange Fire Department (OFD) Director 

Kenneth M. Douglas and members of the OFD, other district staff and administrators, parents 

and community members.  
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The space, located near the Jackson Street entrance to the school was transformed into a 

vibrant hands-on outdoor classroom that will connect the students with food, inspire their 

curiosity, and encourage them to make healthier choices for meals and snacks. Students 

enjoyed the space and the flowers and will soon sample some of the vegetables that are being 

grown in the beds.  

    

     
Pictured: Scenes shared by Ms. Coward of Lincoln Avenue School’s garden with Mayor Warren, 

Assistant Principals Isabel Colon and Patrick Yearwood, members of the OFD, students and staff. 

 

Sixth grader, Lorenzo Wong, 

exemplified hard work and 

dedication for this very special 

garden project. He was always 

the first to show up in the 

morning to assist Ms. Jenkins. 

Lorenzo is pictured left with 

Mayor Dwayne Warren, Esq., 

and Ms. Jenkins and shown 

watering plants. The Lincoln 

Avenue School community is very proud of his efforts with the garden project!  

For her determination in making the garden a reality, Ms. Jenkins was presented with a 

plaque, acknowledging her hard work and dedication. Thanks to her, Lincoln Avenue School 

has a new place for students, staff and family to enjoy. Come see for yourself! 

Over the past eight years, Whole Kids Foundation has awarded funding for more than 5,400 

gardens, investing $10.8 million and benefiting 3.4 million students.  
https://media.wholefoodsmarket.com/news 

 

 

 

 

https://media.wholefoodsmarket.com/news
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May Board of Education Meeting 
 

At the opening of the May board meeting, 

President E. Lydell Carter asked for a moment of 

silence for the passing of former board president 

and member, Mr. Arthur Griffa, who dedicated 

15 years of service to the Orange Public School 

District. 

After the flag salute by Hayley Umana, and a 

video, “Deeply Rooted,” Forest Street school 

gave a stellar introductory performance of 

“Hakuna Mataata” and “Can You Feel the Love,” 

from the Lion King Kids (see the May 24 E-blast 

for the performance write-up). The audience was 

equally thrilled with their closing video, “Forest 

Street Community School 2019 Anthem (link to 

video). 

Principal Dr. Yancisca Cook thanked her staff 

acknowledging the production team for Lion 

King Kids and the creators of the anthem video, 

teachers Christopher Lombardi (song writer), 

Delila Reed (director) and Ernesto Lorenzo 

(cinematographer). 

There was a special presentation to Interim 

Superintendent Lee of a portrait drawn by a 

Kindergartener (images shown below). 

 

 

 

Pictured: Forest Street Community School 

performers and staff. 

 

Special Acknowledgement 

Winners of the second annual Orange Middle School 

Debate Championship Tournament were introduced by 

Director of English Language Arts Karen Harris and 

Supervisor Kurt Mathews. They presented trophies to 

the winning teams.  The following announcements were 

made to the audience: 

 First Place: Deicka Jean Charles and Niambi 

Felix (Park Avenue School) 

 Second Place: Magwrantz Lubin and Syriya 

Greenidge (Forest Street School) 

 Third Place: Aniya Clarke and Karen Morocho 

Carchi (Park Avenue School) 

Honorable mention went to Syriya Greenidge from 

Forest Street School who obtained the top overall 

individual score in the competition.  

 
Pictured: First Place winners with 

Mr. Mathews, President Carter, and 

Interim Superintendent Lee. 

 
Pictured: Second Place winners with 

Mr. Mathews, Coach Brian Canares, 

and Interim Superintendent Lee. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yH4FQR8Rw_E
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yH4FQR8Rw_E
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Park Avenue School received the trophy for overall 

accomplishment in the debate championship. The 

winning students, along with their coaches, Ms. 

Roshawna Cooper and Ms. Jessica Curran, and Principal 

Dr. Myron Hackett accepted the award (pictured 

above).  

 
Pictured: “Honorable Mention” with 

Mr. Mathews, President Carter, and 

Interim Superintendent Lee. 

 

Essex Vicinage Superior Court of New Jersey 2019 Law Day Art, Writing and Video Contests 

 

Tyree Johnson representing the STEM Innovation Academy of the Oranges 

was a winner in the Essex Vicinage Superior Court of New Jersey 2019 Law 

Day Art, Writing and Video Contests. He was introduced by Principal Dr. 

Erica Stewart before reading his winning essay, “To Speak, or Not to 

Speak, What’s a True Democracy.” He was applauded for his 

interpretation of the law day theme “Free Speech, Free Press, Free 

Society.” Dr. Stewart also acknowledged Ms. Kathleen Gengaro, instructor 

at the STEM Academy, for her role in students’ involvement in Law Day 

2019.  

 

The Stock Market Game and Capital Hill Challenge 

Mr. Glenn Gamble, business educator at Orange Preparatory Academy,  introduced two 

Grade 8 students, Tamyra Rumble and Homane Blair who placed 1st and 2nd in the Northern 

Regional Middle School Division of the Stock Market Game. They shared a presentation to the 

board, discussing their investment strategies. Ms. Nancy Khan, vice president of SISMA 

Foundation, who sponsors of the game, commended the students for their work. (See the May 

10 E-mail Blast for full story). These students were honored at a reception on May 22 in Jersey 

City. (this will be covered in a future E-blast). 

   
Pictured (left to right): Mr. Gamble; Ms. Khan with Tamyra Rumble; and Homane Blair. 

0 
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Student of the Month  

Interim Superintendent of Schools Ronald C. Lee and Board of Education President Mr. E. 

Lydell Carter presented students with certificates for being selected Student of the Month 

(SOTM). On a monthly basis, students are recognized for exemplary behavior, academics and 

citizenship by their school.  

The students honored were:  

Ricardo Figueroa Magana Cleveland Street School 

Hayley Umana Forest Street Community School 

Kerwine Paul  Heywood Avenue School 

Melissa Hernandez Lincoln Avenue School 

Samantha Tavares  Oakwood Avenue Community School 

Sheila Lalbay  Park Avenue School 

Jordan Carter Rosa Parks Community School 

Tamara Seraphin Academy for Pupil Excellence 

Ke'ajah Holman  Orange Preparatory Academy 

Gianina Maldonado STEM Innovation Academy of the Oranges 

Briana Thomas Orange High School 

Marshauna Goulbourne CIAO Alternative School 

 

Student of the Month (SOTM) awardees are pictured with family members, 

principals/teachers, Board President Carter and Interim Superintendent Lee. 

   
Pictured (left to right): Cleveland Street SOTM; Forest Street Community School SOTM; Heywood 

Avenue SOTM. 

   
Pictured (left to right): OACS SOTM; Park Avenue SOTM; RPCS SOTM.  

   
Pictured (left to right): Orange Prep SOTM; APEX SOTM; STEM SOTM 
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Pictured (left to right): OHS SOTM; Interim Superintendent Lee being presented with portrait; Mr. Lee’s 

portrait. 

 

Parent of the Month 

 

Mrs. Jeaneth Menjivar is committed, 

dedicated, enthusiastic, a role model for, not 

only her three daughters, Melanie, Marjorie, 

and Karen but all of the students, parents, and 

staff of Forest Street Community School.  Mrs. 

Menjivar has been a part of the school family 

for the past nine years and has always been 

present and ready to give her all whenever 

called upon.  As the vice president of the PTO 

Mrs. Menjivar has planned, organized, and 

networked for the school, along with cooking 

for the many events and activities. Ms. 

Menjivar has also been a visible liaison 

throughout the community assisting our 

Hispanic families. 

It is without question that Mrs. Jeaneth Menjivar is recognized as Forest Street Community 

School's "Parent of the Month." The students, parents, staff, and community are genuinely 

appreciative of her continued commitment to the social, emotional and overall well-being of 

all. 

 

Early College Initiative with Essex County College 

Director of Curriculum and Instruction Dr. Terri Russo presented the district’s proposed 

agreement between Essex County College and Orange High School that will award students 

an Associate Degree in Liberal Arts upon completion of required course work. Representatives 

from Essex County were present to review the plan with the board. 

Orange Week 2019 

The Community Engagement Officer Barry Devone gave and overview with handouts about 

the events taking place during Orange Week. 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured: Mrs. Menjivar with daughters, Principal 

Dr. Cooke, Board President Carter and Interim 

Superintendent Lee. 
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FYI 
 

Orange Week 2019 

 

Read & Feed Program 

June 3, 2019 - City of Orange Township Councilor, Donna K. Williams, in collaboration with 

Source of Knowledge Bookstore (Newark, NJ), sponsored a “Read and Feed” program at 

Oakwood Avenue Community School. Students in grades K-2 were treated to stories being 

read by school principal, Ms. White, City of Orange Township Mayor Warren, and several 

other volunteers from local community based organizations. Each student was provided a meal 

during the reading, as well as a book to take home.  

 

Below is a link to pictures from the event: 

Oakwood Avenue Community School: Read & Feed Program  

 

Culinary Challenge at Orange High School 

June 4, 2019:  Three teams comprised of students enrolled in the Orange High School Culinary 

Program, teamed up with local chefs to compete in the challenge.  The program provided the 

students an opportunity to gain some experience working with a professional chef in a fast 

paced setting. Prior to the Culinary Challenge, students met with the chefs to discuss careers 

in the culinary industry.  The winning team was awarded a T-Fal Culinaire cookware set. They 

also had an opportunity to meet the professional chefs and have a dining experience at 

Villalobos Restaurant in Montclair, NJ. Villalobos Restaurant is also offering internship 

opportunities for the Culinary Challenge Participants.  The judges for the event were two time 

“Chopped” champion Darius Peacock, Chartwells Regional Vice President, Gene Sanchez and 

former “Chopped” contestant Maureen Sanchez.  The student teams consisted of the following: 

 

Red Team: (Winning Team of Culinary Challenge) 

Nestasia Paisley 

Mushirah Mohammad 

Sanova Davis 

Team Chef: Chef Gaetano Mastrangelo 

 

Green Team: 

Sarah Orema 

Loodmy Altema 

Loudine Charles 

Team Chef: Chef  Aaron Hairston 

 

Yellow Team: 

Mishaela Lewis 

Da-Juan Brewster 

Janayah Legrier 

Team Chef: Jesse Jones 

 

 

 

Special thank you to the following: Ms. Badruddin, Mr. Drakeford, Ms. Budhu, Mr. Torres, Mr. 

Dorsey, Mr. Holmes, Mr. McKnight, Mr. Lorenzo and Ms. McCann. 

 

Below is a link to pictures: 

Orange Week 2019: Culinary Challenge 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1lGdrQbooXVGsWTtu3ysm3UbStY7tpJW6?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1W7OclpMHsPf3tqr6nWidCc9nRE-VVJ2E?usp=sharing
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Unity in Community 

 

Presented by Orange Community Schools, Healthy Orange, HANDS, Inc., 

and the Municipality of Orange, the "Unity in the Community" Main Street 

Block Party is an event that brings together community partners, sponsors, 

and community resources for the citizens of Orange. The block party is 

gearing up to be bigger and better than ever before!  

 

The block party will span an entire block on Orange's Main Street (South 

Essex to Cleveland St.) and will provide an opportunity for a day of fun for 

the entire community. This event will take place on Saturday, June 8, from 

11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. and has a planned rain date for Saturday, June 16.  

 

The Orange Education Foundation, Inc. Presents the People of Excellence Awards Banquet 

and Fundraiser 

 

On Sunday, June 9, from 2:30 – 6:30 p.m., the Orange Education 

Foundation (OEF) presents the People of Excellence Awards Banquet and 

Fundraiser. The event celebrates Orange staff members and community 

members making a difference in the lives of Orange students. Funds 

raised will be used for scholarships for graduating Orange High School 

seniors. 

The OEF is a 501(C)3 charitable organization committed to providing 

support of the Orange Public School District. This awards banquet will 

honor Forest Street Community School’s Principal Yancisca Loften-

Cooke and Assistant Principal Nyree Delgado for educational leadership. Forest Street 

Community School was named a National ESEA Distinguished School for 2018, one of two 

schools selected to from New Jersey. (ESEA is the National Association of Elementary and 

Secondary Education Act (ESEA). 

Also, being recognized are Mr. Reginald Miller and Mrs. Jennifer Peaks for leadership and 

activism in the community. Mr. Miller has long worked with the young men in the city through 

the Male Student Support Program and Mrs. Peaks mentors Oakwood Avenue Community 

School students through her work with St. Matthew AME Church. Tickets are available by 

calling 862-367-1330. 

The Mature Teens Movement Harmony Mixer and Open Mic Night 

 

The Mature Teens Movement (MTM), Incorporated is a 

nonprofit organization that has a mission to motivate and 

empower students to become leaders in their schools 

and communities. Training, support, and guidance are 

provided. Our vision is to have a community of young 

people who inspire a passion for change. In 

addition, MTM members will care about people - 

regardless of who they are, which group they identify 

with, or where they come from. 
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At the Harmony Mixer, the adults will join in our mission. Although this event is a fundraiser for 

the Mature Teens Leadership and Team Building Retreat, we also want to use this time to 

bring different cultures together in our community. This will be an adult party with a DJ (DJ 

OK) who will play all types of music. If you are attending, you can email and request some of 

your favorite songs. We will try our best to play them. 

There will also be chaperoned activities for children during the party. For your teens, there 

will be an Open Mic - they can share or just enjoy spoken word, vocals and instrumental 

presentations. The cost is $5 for each teen. For your children ages 5-12, we will provide 

childcare in the form of structured activities. The activities we are considering include:  "Paint 

Party," "Movie Night," and "Game Night.” Refreshments are included in the age 5-12 

ticket ONLY. The cost is $20 for each child in this age group. Children ages 5-12 must be 

preregistered.  

All events will take place at Lincoln Avenue School in Orange, New Jersey, Saturday, June 15 at 

6:00 p.m. For more information, or to purchase tickets, please see an MTM representative or 

call Mature Teens Movement, Inc at (973)640-0794, email 

MatureTeensMovements@gmail.com or text the message @mtmch to the number 81010. 

Harmony Mixer tickets and preregistration for children can also be purchased online 

at https://culturalharmony.bpt.me. 

We hope you can attend!! Please feel welcome to share this information with your friends and 

family members. 
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See IMPORTANT Flyers Below 

Check the district Website calendar for Concerts and Activities. 
 

 

 

https://www.orange.k12.nj.us/Page/2
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